From: Miranda, Roland

**Sent:** Thursday, July 26, 2018 10:42 AM jennifer.carney8@T-Mobile.com

Cc: Mailian, Argineh; Blandino, Cody; Herbertson, Charles; Romo, Sammy

**Subject:** Wireless Telecommunication Facility Permit Application (T-Mobile Site # LA33664E)

Hello Ms. Carney,

You may recall that on May 14, 2018, at T-Mobile's request, the City of Culver City pulled a denial resolution regarding the above-referenced wireless application from its City Council meeting agenda and T-Mobile and the City of Culver City entered into a tolling agreement extending the deadline by which the city would have to make a decision (to September 11, 2018). The stated purpose of the tolling agreement was "to allow the Applicant to provide the City the information requested via the City application and City-issued Notices of Incompleteness and to allow the parties to continue to discuss the details of the Application in an orderly manner." Nevertheless, in the more than 2 months that have elapsed since May 14<sup>th</sup>, I have no record of any further T-Mobile communication to the City regarding the involved application.

In light of the above, upon receipt of this email, please confirm in writing whether or not T-Mobile is still pursuing the above-referenced wireless application and if it is, when we can expect a response to the outstanding Notices of Incompleteness. If I have not received a response to this e-mail by August 8, 2018, the city is prepared to move forward with putting the denial back on the city council agenda for action.

Thank you.

Roland Miranda City of Culver City, Deputy City Attorney